
   Wyoming State Quilt Guild 
Emergency Conference Call Meeting Minutes 

April 5, 2020 

Call to Order – President Deb Zelenak called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  

Roll Call - Present were Deb Zelenak, Jennifer Golden, April Pendleton, Kandi 
Davis, Karen Sansoucie, Virginia Ohr, Tauna Leathers, Michelle Quick, Nena James, 
Julie Haptonstall, Josy Daniel, Frances Tormey, Kim Hicks, Terry Dunn,  and Elaine 
Donnelly. 

Nena discussed financial issues regarding the possibility of canceling 2020 Quilt 
Wyoming.  She has been in touch with the College and National Teachers.  We are 
at a wait-and-see at this point.  Approximately $2,549.41 has been spent on 
QW2020 for totes and brochure printing and mailing expenses.  If we cancel the 
event, not the college, then we will incur cancellation fees.  Registration checks will 
not be cashed until the college confirms that we will be allowed to hold our event 
this summer. 

 It was felt that a minimum number of attendees to break even would be about 
110-115.   

WSQG liability insurance does not cover acts of God.  No one could sue WSQG if 
they contracted the virus at one of our events.   

Questions and concerns were discussed concerning elections of officers and the 
Golden Thimble Award.  If QW is canceled, ballots will be mailed to all current QW 
members.   

The reveal of 2021 QW will also be mailed out and we will put the event on 
Facebook and our website.  At this point, we have not had anyone volunteer for 
open office positions or Golden Thimble candidates.   

Meeting adjourned at 7:45. 

  

Karen Sansoucie, Secretary


